5 August 1995

Terminal Report on PGTF Project
INT/93/K03 - Information Support to the Group.of 77 Chapters
South-North Development Monitor (SUNS)

3% 2k dj¢

This Information Support Project had been a previous recipient of PGTF support -- from 1
February 1991 to 3] January 1992. At the request of the G77, and with some voluntary
contributions from a few delegations, the SUNS bulletin continued to be made available in New
York, by the publishers, in a more limited way.

Agreement, No L-0609/94 dated 12 January 1994, was signed between the Chairman of the
Group of 77, New York and the Third World Network.

The project became operational as of 1 March 1994 and terminated on 28 February 1995.

Following the signature of the project documents and the sub-contract, the necessary technical
facilities for the supply of the SUNS to the members of the Group of 77 in New York were
established, and after an initial test run, the copy of the SUNS bulletin is being distributed, in
terms of subparagraph (b) of the Terms of Reference of Attachment 1 of the project document,
daily to all the missions of member countries of the Group of 77 in New York in fax.

A copy of the SUNS was also faxed daily to the coordinators of the Group of 77 Chapters at
Geneva, Nairobi, Paris, Rome, Washington (G-24) and Vienna. Because of problems at the G77
chapters, where there are no separate infrastructural facilities for the Chapter, but only facilities
of the Permanent Missions of the Chairman of the chapter, a hardcopy of the SUNS was also
despatched to them daily by Airmail from Geneva.

In Geneva, copies of the SUNS were also made available by mail to the Chairman, the vice-
Chairman and the Chair of the regional chapters (of Asia, Africa and Latin America and the
Caribbean).

Informal feedbacks we have received during our contacts with the G77 delegations at various
centres, when TWN representatives were present for UN conferences and negotiations, and
contacts with coordinators of the chapters, and the meeting of the G77 coordinators show that
the information has been of use to the G77 chapters. We have also often received queries, and
requests for other information including source material used by us, from some of the capitals
of the G77 countries who themselves received the SUNS information from their missions in New



York. Within the Tesource constraints of the SUNS and the Third World Network these were
responded to and appreciated.

and Biodiversity Conventions, the Desertification Convention and other follow-ups to the ’Earth
Summit’, as well as on the preparations for the 1995 Social Summit and the discussions on the
Agenda for Development.

After the conclusion of the Project, in view of the request from several Group of 77 missions
in New York for continued availability to them of the information in the South-North Monitor,
as a measure of support to the Group, and in cooperation with the Office of the Chairman of the
Group of 77 in New York, the SUNS continues to be made available to G77 missions in New
York daily by fax. Printed Copies are also being airmailed to the G-77 chapters elsewhere. The
costs of these are being met by the Third World Network which is looking for some independent
support for the operation.

A statement of the accounts is attached. In doing so, we would like to add the following:
The budget for the subcontract was for a total sum of $59,881. Of this, except for the small
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